
Browning High School  
November Board Report 

2021 
We’re Back! 

 
 
Goal- 

• Advisory Focus Walls 
• Engagement Strategies 
• Wellness Activities 
• BHS/CFHS Students 
• Counseling Department/Coaches 
• Food Drive 
• Battle of the Classes 

 
Total Enrollment-490 
9th 137 
10th 140 
11th 102 
12th 111 
Attendance-75% 

9th 74% 
10th 75% 
11th 74% 
12th 76% 
Home Visits-40 
 
Transfer In: 5 
Transfer Out: 7 
Drop: 0 
Transcripts: 21 
Perfect Attendance: 11 
Near Perfect: 14 
Great Attendance: N/A 
Referrals: 14

All class attendance went up! 
 
 

Focus Walls Advisory/Engagement Strategies 

Misti Woltz, Instructional Coach is working with BHS staff on advisory focus walls and engagement 
strategies. Working time, collaboration, and practice time for teachers has been provided during 
extended day and prep meetings. Positive feedback for support for planning and guided practice for 
planning has been given. Focus Walls help to guide the instruction in the classroom; students are able to 
go back and see what the objective was and if they understood the lesson.  

 
 

Staff Wellness 
BHS staff and wellness day was led by Mr. Robert Miller, Mr. Kevin Kicking Woman and Dr. Lester 
Johnson, III. Explanation of the wellness committee, wellness coach and reasoning for the survey was 
facilitated by Mr. Miller. Three activities came after and boy did the staff enjoy the laughter, mindful 
and thoughtful feelings and words that came forth. Tears, laughter and hope resonated after our 
Wellness Day. BHS was extremely grateful for the extended wellness days during Thanksgiving.  



     

 
 

Counseling Department and Coaching Staff 
 
The counseling department met with the new Athletic Director to review academic eligibility and to let 
him know the role they played in assisting with some SEL hardships in the fall. Schedules for try outs 
were made known and plans for a meeting with coaches was scheduled.  A proposed change to the 
eligibility policy was introduced by the counselors (that was later approved). Coaches were introduced to 
all counselors through a flyer with contact information and how support could happen throughout the 
season. Very good talking points came out of the meetings.   

 
 

BHS/CFHS 
Students from BHS and CFHS have been meeting and finally were able to meet in person 1) at BHS and 2) 
at CFHS. BHS students had an Indian Taco potluck, Stick Game presentation, Core Value collaboration 
activity and gave the students dry meat. CFHS student treated BHS students to lunch, Plans for the 
Future (to continue friendships) activity, and Spike Ball and Log Roll presentation. Both groups are 
treading water on how to continue the positive relationships throughout sports and how to be competitive 
and friendly simultaneous. 

 

 



 
Food Drive 

BHS student advisories collected non-perishable food for two weeks for the food drive. The goal was to 
create 30 food baskets to deliver throughout the community. The Senior Class won $200 for collecting 
the most! The following classes received a pizza party: Radium Woolf, Randall Rivas, Brenda Johnston, 
Johanna Johnson and Jimi Champ. Fran Racine, Jolene Vance, Ranee Bird Rattler, Melanie Heavy Runner, 
Cubby Little Dog and Mike Comes At Night handed out 30 food boxes to very happy and grateful families. 

 
 

Battle of the Classes 
The senior class hosted Battle of the Classes with some crazy games! Lots of running around the gym and 
laughter happened! We announced all the winners of the food drive and recognized the seniors who applied 
and were accepted to various colleges. 

 
Congratulations to all our seniors who applied to college and were accepted, also those who 
finished their FAFSA paperwork for financial aid. 
 

 



 
 

 
 

Fire Fighters 
Browning High School has 3 volunteer firefighters who helped with the recent fires in the community: 
Librarian-Amy Andreas, senior-Joslyn Grinsell and freshman-Christopher Gray. We are extremely proud of 
these individuals who provide a great service to our community and the surrounding communities. 
 

We encourage you to see and acknowledge the positives we have going on here at BHS! 
  


